LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION MEETING
December 7, 2015
The members in attendance:  Frank Bachman, Tedd Finlayson, John Walsh, George Downes, Eric McGovern and  Mark Scott. Also present were Don Ackerman and Mike Hauter, Trustees and Ron Weekley, Zoning Inspector.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Trustee Ackerman acknowledged what a great asset Stan Kohlinger was to the township and especially the Zoning Commission.  Zoning Commission was asked to make recommendations to the Township Trustees for a new Chairman.  Zoning Commission recommended moving Tedd Finlayson from alternate to board member.  This will still leave one alternate position available along with an opening on the Board of Zoning Appeals.

Trustee Ackerman asked for a moment of silence to honor Stan Kohlinger.

John Walsh and Frank Bachman both asked that Trustees renew their board status for another four years.

John Walsh was appointed acting chairman for this meeting.

Mr. Cotton addressed the Board with his concerns regarding the race track and noise his neighbor is causing.   Inspector Weekley expressed to simplify regulations rather than current regulations that require extensive equipment to read noise levels.  Eric McGovern asked about a quieter muffler.  Mr. Russman has lowered the muffler, purchased a quieter bike, moved the track and is not riding as much.  John Walsh asked if someone could hire a professional to measure sound, Mr. Cotton indicated that the township should do this.  Trustee Ackerman informed Mr. Cotton that all the paperwork regarding this case has been turned over to the Prosecutor and that the township is not ready to hire experts at this time.  Inspector Weekley advised Mr. Cotton that at this time, there is no violation of Zoning.

Motion was made by Frank Bachman to approve the October 5, 2015 meeting minutes, seconded by George Downes, and motion passed unanimously.

Table 601 was discussed.

Inspector Weekley advised that the Commissioners, in discussion with Regional Planning might change the lot size.  It is something we may want to include in our changes.  Tedd Finlayson made a motion to upgrade regulations regarding lot size from one acre to one and one half acre.  John Walsh seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Tedd Finlayson made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by George Downes.  Motion passed unanimously and meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday February 1, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Lawrence Township Building.

_____________________________________________________

Respectfully, Ann Ackerman

